How Low Can You Go?

Low lake levels are of concern to all Wasa property owners.  

Summer recreation on the lake is severely affected when water levels drop too low:  the beaches are high and dry, the shoreline is muddy, boating is limited as several shoals are exposed.  These conditions not only affect the livelihood of tourism operators and local merchants, but to the community as a whole as the potential of reduced property values becomes a reality. 

What is Drought?

A drought occurs when low river, groundwater, or reservoir levels impact water use. In the Kootenays, droughts are usually experienced as abnormally low stream flows in late summer and early fall, resulting in water shortages for domestic and irrigation use. 

In Wasa, water shortages are not the issue, it’s the level of the lake that is the primary concern. 

The Hydrology of Wasa

Wasa Lake was formed as a depression in glacial deposits and has no continuous inlet or outlet— it’s a lake only because the depression it forms is lower than the surrounding water table. 

Basically, the levels of Wasa Lake fluctuate with the level of the nearby Kootenay River.  It’s clear that the biggest threat to the water resources of Wasa Lake is a reduction of flow in the Kootenay River during the summer period.

 Since the year 2000, Kootenay River and Wasa Lake levels have been much below average. It’s difficult to judge how these recent years fit into long term trends. Is it just a blip in data, or a sign that a significant change is occurring in the Kootenay River?

A Changing Climate

Climate change is a reality.  

Although there is very little climate change river modeling or data available for the Kootenay River, examples from the Illecillewaet, Upper Similkameen and Alberta rivers prove that significant changes are already happening in our area. 

The provincial government report, Weather, Climate and the Future: B.C’s Plan stated that the projected impacts for British Columbia, among things like glacial retreat and extreme weather events, include a reduction in summer stream flows and changes in the frequency and/or severity of drought. 

It is predicted that by 2010 the average summer lake level for Wasa will be one foot lower than the average from 1960 to 2000 and will continue to drop through the 21st century.

Possible Solutions

There have been many ideas over the years on how the river or lake could be altered to help maintain an acceptable lake level. These include raising the level of the Kootenay River, sealing the bottom of Wasa Lake to reduce infiltration loss or diverting water from another source to the lake. Another option, of course, is to adapt to nature and deal with lower lake levels as it occurs.

Although water conservation practices in your household don’t address the primary concern of low lake levels, they are by no means useless. In a community where all water requires pumping, wasted water means wasted energy, and it is excessive energy consumption which caused global warming in the first place. We can all bear some responsibility to begin correcting wasteful practices from the past.

Read More

Read the 2005 Drought Planning for the Wasa Lake Area report here.

